Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
In FOIA 7812, you stated that any class size over 30 is illegal. But in FOIA 7618, it states that every single infant class has 31. How is the council justifying this?

The Education (Infant Class Sizes (England)) Regulations 1998 provide that, subject to certain limited exceptions, infant classes may not contain more than 30 pupils with a single qualified teacher. 

The class size legislation makes sensible allowance for the entry of an additional child in certain circumstances where not to admit the child would be prejudicial to his or her interests. These children are known as "excepted pupils". These circumstances include:
· where a child moves into the area outside the normal admission round and there is no other school which would provide suitable education within a reasonable distance of his or her home;

· where a child receives a statement of special educational needs naming the school or a pupil with a statement naming that school moves into the area, in each case outside the normal admission round;

· where a pupil is initially refused admission to a school but is subsequently offered a place there for one of two reasons: the person making the original decision recognises that an error was made in implementing the school's admission arrangements; or an admissions appeal panel upholds an appeal;

· in addition, to preserve the important benefits for children with special educational needs which may be derived from attending mainstream classes, a child normally educated in a special educational needs unit attached to a mainstream school or in a special school will be treated as an excepted pupil for any time when he or she is in an infant class in the mainstream school.
Pupils admitted to a school under the first three circumstances stated above remain an excepted pupil for the duration of Key Stage 1. For these reasons, classes in Foundation and Key Stage 1 in some schools exceed 30.  The column in FOIA response 7812 for ‘Excepted pupils’ shows this.

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
First Floor 16 New Walk 
LEICESTER LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.ico.org.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

